

Leslic Kristof, Campus President Keiser University 9400 SW Discovery Way, Port St. Lucie, FL 34987

April 18, 2018

Dear Leslie,

Please accept this letter as feedback regarding our ongoing relationship with Keiser University, Port St. Lucie campus. As the lead Dietitian at South Florida Radiation Oncology/21st Century Oncology, I have had the pleasure of the role as preceptor for several of your dietetic interns. The experiences have been productive and enjoyable in offering the interns practicum with our radiation oncology clinics from Vero as far south as Boca Raton. Our medical and administrative staff have been Impressed and pleased with the responsible and knowledgeable character of the Interns we have had over the years. I believe we have been an internship site for at least 15 interns.

I have found the experience very fruitful being fortunate to hire four of your interns. I find they come to internship with substantial fundamental knowledge and excellent people skills, and in these four cases proved to be superb candidates for the job. Dietetic professionals in oncology must maintain a very caring demeanor even under the task of difficult situations. Our dietitians are required to adapt to a variety of clinics and staff as well as keep current on clinical information in a rapidly changing field.

We are again this year prepared to take dietetic interns and look forward to providing an enriching environment for their future career. I am confident in return that their skills as interns and as has proven true, as employees will enhance our care of cancer patients.

Sincerely yours,

Cynthia Coilins, Ph.D., R.D., CSO, LD/N

Mallins

SFRO/21st Century Oncology

Health Psychology/Medical Nutrition

(561) 512-0065

Cynthia.Collins@21co.com